INQUIRY INTO THE TAXATION LAWS

(CLEARING AND SETTLEMENT) BILL 2003

The Senate has referred the Taxation Laws (Clearing and Settlement) Bill 2003 to the Senate Economics Legislation Committee for inquiry and report by Monday 29 March 2004. 

The context for the bill is as follows. The Securities Exchanges Guarantee Corporation Limited (SEGC) administers the National Guarantee Fund (the NGF) as trustee in accordance with Part 7.5 of the Corporations Act 2001. The NGF currently fulfils two functions under the Corporations Act, first providing investor protection, and second providing clearing and settlement support. 

Section 891A of the Corporations Act provides for a mechanism for 'splitting' the NGF by enabling the SEGC (under direction from the Minister) to pay a specified amount from the NGF to an appropriately qualified body corporate, such that the two functions of investor protection, and clearing and settlement can themselves be split.

The bill ensures that there are no income tax and goods and services tax (GST) consequences arising from a payment out of the National Guarantee Fund (the NGF) under section 891A of the Corporations Act 2001.
Written submissions on the bill are invited, and should be lodged with the Secretariat by Friday, 19 March 2004.
Submissions should be sent to: 

The Secretary

Senate Economics Legislation Committee 

Room SG.64 

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600 

The Committee encourages the lodgement of submissions in electronic form to economics.sen@aph.gov.au. Please ensure that a postal address and phone number is enclosed with all emailed submissions.

